Minutes of an Advisory Committee of Lamphey Community Council held on 21 January 2020.

Present.
Ms Vince (Chair), Mr Purser and Mr Skeels.
.




Mrs S Davies

Govan Davies Estates.




Mrs J Usoro




Miss R Morris

FEDRHA



Mr B Reynolds
FERN




Mrs S Cooper

FESCA




Mr C Taylor

PCNPA




Mr R Thomas

NRW



Mr L Ayris

NRW




Mr R John

DCWW




Mr T Johns

DCWW

In Attendance.
Mr Lewis
Clerk/Treasurer.

Apologies.
An apology for absence was received from Mrs V Tomlinson. 
Declaration
There was no declaration of interest.

Of Interest 

 
The Chair welcomed representatives from NRW and DCWW. Mr Thomas stated that there have been a few problems at the Freshwater East Treatment Works recently. He handed out a plan showing where the extra 5 samples were taken last August and this will be repeated this year.  Standard samples are taken each year from the beginning of May until the end of September and the results at Freshwater East for the last 4 years have been excellent. Of the samples taken from 29 Pembrokeshire beaches 26 have been classified as excellent and the remaining 3 good. Mr John stated that during the very wet autumn extra tanker loads were taken from the works and it is anticipated that a tanker will be used at the works once a month. Mrs Cooper commented on the new pumps which were installed around Christmas. Mr Purser asked if Freshwater East beach was far away from gaining Blue Flag status and Mr Thomas replied that to achieve this, part of the beach must be dog free. Mr Purser commented that Freshwater East could be missing out as some families wanted to go to a Blue Flag beach and Mr Thomas stated that other families may want to come and walk their dog on the beach. Mr Purser referred to an incident last summer when his relation was walking on the beach and a dog jumped up on her resulting in her being frightened and as a result she is thinking of selling her property in Freshwater East in the near future. He also referred to people exercising packs of dogs. Miss Morris stated that generally the beach is clean but sometimes it is dirty and smelly along the shoreline and Mr Thomas said if this occurs then NRW should 
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be contacted and he also referred to Marine Algae.  Mr Purser referred to a rupture in the overflow pipe about 25 years ago and at low tide the end of this pipe is exposed and Mr John stated that divers on a regular basis check on this outlet pipe. Mr Thomas asked if samples were being taken in the correct place but there was no response. Mr Thomas stated that stream pools can harbour toxic algae. Mr John commented on item 5C before he left the Meeting.
The 4 representatives were thanked for attending and for excellent information and they then left the Meeting.

Minutes. The minutes of the meeting held on 17 September2019 had been circulated to Members.
Resolved. The minutes be signed as a correct record of the proceedings. Proposed by 

Miss Morris and seconded by Mrs Davies and agreed by all Members.

1.Report from FERN.  Mr Reynolds stated that there was nothing to report.

2. Report from FESCA.  Mrs Cooper stated that there was nothing to report.

3. Report from PCNPA.  Mr Taylor stated that the current winter works included Ash Dieback being treated as any other diseased tree. The board walk will be closed by the end of the week so that the dangerous surface can be replaced with a plastic surface. The gabion on the slipway has been fixed and path clearance is ongoing and the gate on the bend is to be replaced. Preparation of the new Management Plan is still ongoing and when completed will be circulated to interested parties for comments. Monitoring of the water levels of the dipwells is ongoing so that reed bed management can be updated and he also referred to Brown Hairstreak and more Rangers will be on the ground this year. Mr Skeels asked who would cover the costs of the repairs to the gabion as it was damaged by a third party and Mr Taylor replied PCNPA. MtrPurser stated that there was a build up of sand approximately 6 inches thick on the slipway and Mr Taylor stated that he would investigate this matter. Miss Morris asked when the track towards the slipway would be filled in and Mrs Davies suggested doing this using hardcore and Mr Skeels stated that graded hardcore should be used.
4. Report from any other interested party. There were no reports.
5. Update on Freshwater East matters:-
A)  Provision of a water filling point on the outside of the beach toilet block. This is still ongoing. Mr Taylor stated that he would check the progress on this matter.
B) Trewent Park Caravan Park sewage arrangements. The Clerk reported that the Caravan Park was on mains sewage.

C) DCWW sewage works open day. Mr John reported that the venue for the open day for 2020 would be Merlins Bridge Sewage Treatment Works and there was no plan for an open day at Freshwater East but he is willing, however, to arrange for 2-3 Members of this Committee to be shown around the works.
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D) Bins on the beach in 2020. Mrs Hodgson emailed Mr Michael Harris at PCC last October asking that this be carried out again in 2020 as early in the year as possible.
E) Freshwater East Local Nature Reserve Management Plan. The Committee is very keen to be contacted on this matter.
F) Results of additional sampling by NRW. This has already covered.
6. Action points from community Jet ski safety meeting held in November 2019. Mr Taylor stated that PCNPA were very keen that all incidents are reported including vehicle registration numbers if possible. He stated that he will be attend Freshwater East beach at weekends when the weather is good. Miss Morris stated that there are at present different byelaws covering North and South Pembrokeshire. Mr Reynolds asked if jet skiers had insurance as Members of the Boat club have to and Miss Morris replied that it wasn’t a legal requirement. Ms Vince suggested that this matter should go to a higher level. Mr Purser stated that Freshwater East are having the problems passed on from other beaches. Ms Vince stated that another meeting should be held with interested parties.
7. Dates of meetings for 2020. The dates for the Meetings are:-

A) 19 May 2020


B) 15 September 2020.
8. Items to report back to Lamphey Community Council:-


A) Provision a water filling point on the outside of the beach toilet block.

B) Bins on the beach in 2020.
C) Freshwater East Noticeboard. Mr Purser stated that at present he has problems displaying LCC agendas and minutes as there is insufficient space to do so. This is a FESCA notice board and in the past Mrs Clark used to remove out of date information. Mrs Cooper stated that she will deal with this matter. The legs of this notice board also need attention.
9. Next Meeting. The date of the next meeting is 19 May 2020.

The meeting ended at 8.05PM.
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